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POSITION STATEMENT
Sales Tax Decrease/Tax Holiday Initiative

The SouthCoast Chamber is a non-profit business advocacy and economic development organization. It has a diverse membership base of 1,000 businesses – primarily small and medium size - in the SouthCoast region of Massachusetts. This policy position is intended to serve as guidelines for the Chamber’s Government Affairs efforts and has been reviewed and approved by the Chamber’s Government Affairs Committee and Board of Directors.  

Adopted: 05/24/2018
The SouthCoast Chamber and its Board of Directors fully support the proposed Sales Tax Decrease/Tax Holiday Initiative. 

This proposed law would roll back the sales tax rate in Massachusetts from 6.25% to 5%, and would require the Commissioner of Revenue to designate a weekend in August each year as a sales tax holiday period during which many items would be purchased without sales tax. Exclusions from the sales tax holiday include meals, motor vehicles and boats, utilities and any item costing more than $2,500. 
The sales tax holiday, which offered consumers a weekend of mostly tax-free shopping, had become an almost annual fixture in the Commonwealth over the past decade, but for the past two years, it has failed to gain the necessary support of the Legislature. Lawmakers increased the sales tax to 6.25 percent in 2009 when state revenues were severely hampered by the “Great Recession.”

Sales tax revenues are a major component of the state's $39.4 billion fiscal 2018 budget. In FY 17’, the state collected $6.21 billion in sales taxes.
For the retail and restaurant members of the SouthCoast Chamber, the sales tax holiday of the past had been viewed as a yearly “reprieve” of sorts they could depend on where they were able to garner product sales, which may have been otherwise going out of state.  
The fact is indisputable that tens of billions of dollars’ worth of consumer sales are being diverted every single year from our local economy to out of state, e-commerce, and untaxed competitors. 
According to a recent study of the “American Independence Business Alliance” (amiba), on average, 48 percent of each purchase at local, independent businesses was recirculated locally. These are vital dollars which are essential to the local economies of our not only our catchment area, but throughout all of Massachusetts as well. 
If the SouthCoast Chamber wants to continue to be a “champion” for small business development and further our agenda of strengthening the proverbial “Main Street” of each community throughout our state, then we must whole-heartedly endorse and support a Sales Tax Decrease/Tax Holiday Initiative.

Please contact Ronald Ellis, Chair of the SouthCoast Government Affairs Committee at (508) 999-5231 with any questions regarding this policy position.  
The SouthCoast Chamber is a private, non-profit business association based in the City of New Bedford, Massachusetts. Chartered in 1885, the Chamber serves nearly 1,000 member businesses of all sizes from virtually all industries in the ten communities of New Bedford, Acushnet, Dartmouth, Fairhaven, Freetown, Mattapoisett, Marion, Rochester, Wareham, and Westport. The Chamber supports and promotes the local business community through leadership in public advocacy, education, networking, information, and community development.  

# # # # #
